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Artist impression of the Millthorpe Public School upgrade from Park Street 

 

Millthorpe Public School 
Project update February 2022 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new 
and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

The Development Application (DA) for the upgrade to Millthorpe Public School was approved by Blayney Shire 
Council in December 2021.  

The upgrade will deliver a new two-storey learning hub including 10 new flexible learning spaces (classrooms), a 
new library and additional practical activity areas. Existing buildings will be renovated to provide an improved 
administration area and new staff room. The existing Heritage Block B will be internally renovated while new 
covered outdoor areas and walkways will be installed to complete this exciting upgrade. 

 
Progress summary 

Early site establishment activities started at Millthorpe Public School during the school summer holidays. Fences 
have been installed to establish a site boundary and site sheds will soon arrive on site to provide a site office and 
amenities for construction personnel. The existing computer lab will be demolished during Term 1 2022 in 
preparation for main construction works. 

The project team is now finalising the construction contract and we expect to appoint a builder shortly. 

An information session was held in the school library on 13 December 2021 which outlined what the community 
can expect over the coming months.  School Infrastructure NSW and the appointed builder will take every step to 
minimise disruption to students and the wider community during the upgrade. 
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This site map shows the main entry / exit point for all construction vehicles as well as entry / exit points for students 
and parents over the construction period. We will continue to provide you with details of what you can expect as 
the site management plans are finalised.. 

Next steps 

▪ Award main works construction contract 
▪ Finalise site management plans. 
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